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CALENDAR 2017 
Dates to remember... 
 
 

TERM 4 DATES: Monday 09 October ς 
Friday 22 December 
 

WHOLE SCHOOL PRODUCTION DRESS 
REHEARSAL: 
Friday 13 October 8.30am-3.30pm 
(please be at school by 8.30am) 
 

SCHOOL PRODUCTION: 
Mon 16, Tues 17 & Thurs 19 October 
(students to be at venue by 5.30pm) 
 

SUMMER SPORTS ROUND ROBIN: 
(Year 5/6 students) 
Tuesday 17 October 
 

REGIONAL ATHLETICS: (Selected Students) 

Thursday 19 October 
 

PREP 2018 TRANSITION STARTS: 
RED Group: Tuesday 31 October 9.15am 
BLUE Group: Friday 3 November 9.15am 
 

MELBOURNE CUP DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY: 
(No students required at school) 
Tuesday 7 November  
 

Yrs 1/2 MAD ABOUT SCIENCE 
INCURSION: 
Wednesday 8 November 
 

FAMILY MATHS NIGHT: 
Wednesday 15 November 

Thursday 12th October 2017 
Newsletter number 25 

Excellence:  
High expectations of the whole school 

community 

Respect: 
For self and others 

Resilience: 
Engaging in challenges and learning from 

mistakes 

Integrity: 
Choosing a course of action that contributes to 

the greater good 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

PRINCIPALõS CORNER 
 
 

Welcome Back 
We hope you had a restful break and are ready for all our exciting term 4 
happenings.  At the beginning of next week, all students will bring home their 
level newsletter.  This innovation will provide you with most, if not all dates, you 
may need for the term.  Wƻǘ ǘƘŜǎŜ Řƻǿƴ ƻƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎŀƭŜƴŘŀǊΣ ōǳǘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ 
keep an eye on the newsletter, Flexibuzz and our Facebook page.  Flexibuzz will 
send you an update reminder for the app whenever it needs attention.   
 

Production  
We are so excited about next week and seeing the production come together. 
Students will have the theatre experience tomorrow at our full dress rehearsal 
and then we launch into our special nights on Monday. All families ticketing 
needs have been met and the office have done a terrific job to make sure all 
families have received their tickets.  A note came home outlining instructions 
ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƴƛƎƘǘǎΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ǇƛŎƪ ǳǇ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ Wǳƭƛŀ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
office.  Please remember that you have the option of some sleep ins next week 
if needed or a rest day if required without peƴŀƭƛǎŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ 
attendance record.  Obviously the three nights is a big commitment but the 
sense of achievement for students will be significant. 
 

Divisional Athletics 
Congratulations to all students who participated in the athletics yesterday.  We 
had some fantastic results.  Congratulations to those students who will go on 
the next round.  The following were our results: 
Ruby:   1st shot put,  3rd 800 

Scarlett  2nd 200m 
James   1st 1500,  2nd relay 

Jack P   1st discus,  2nd long jump,  2nd relay 

Kye   2nd relay,  1st hurdles 
Jake F   2nd 200m 

Lucy   1st shot put  
Ryan   2nd relay 

Chloe C  2nd hurdles 

Lochlan C 2nd shot put  
Flynn   2nd hurdles 
 

1st and 2nd placegetters go through to Regional next Thursday at Bill Sewart  

Athletics Track, Burwood 
 

Summer Sports Round 
Next Tuesday our senior students will participate in the summer sports round.  
We wish all our teams good luck. 
        .cont/2 
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PRINCIPALõS CORNER (continued from page 1 )  

 

Leader Newspaper Grants Competition  
This morning Nat Harvey, our GNPA president, and Sue attended the Leader 
Newspaper Local Grants announcement.  The school are thrilled to announce 
that we were the successful winners of the Knox Grant for 2018.  The students 
designed the ideas around the mud kitchens in 2016 during an Autobahn 
program with Priscilla Salter.  It is very exciting to say we will be ordering our 
mud kitchens with our grant money.  The breakfast was a lovely opportunity to 
hear what positive work is happening out in our community to support groups 
working to help and support other.  It was certainly a wonderful feel good experience and we were the lucky 
winners.  Congratulations to Nat Harvey and GNPA for putting the application together. 
 
PremierΩǎ wŜŀŘƛƴƎ /hallenge BBQ 
Our special BBQ congratulating our students on their Reading Challenge achievements will be held Mid to late 
November (exact date yet to be determined).  We know that results are now entered and our students have done 
very well.  Watch out for your notice. 
 
Thanks to Garden Club 
The Garden Club have been working very hard each Friday morning to do some more 
planting and mulching. The garden beds are really coming together.  Thank you to all 
those iƴǾƻƭǾŜŘΦ  ¢ƘŜ ōǊƛƎƘǘŜǊ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ ƛǎ ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴƭȅ ǇǳǘǘƛƴƎ ŀ ǎǇǊƛƴƎ ƛƴ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ǎǘŜǇ ŀƴŘ 
the garden is looking great.  
 
Footy Colours Day 
Thank you to the junior school council for organising our footy colours day on the last day of term 3.  Our teams of 
Richmond/Geelong and Melbourne were well represented, and everyone had some fun. 
 
Family Maths Night 
Our maths team are busy planning our Family Maths Night to be held on Wednesday 15th November.  GNPA will be 
running a sausage sizzle from 5.45 and the activities will commence at 6.30pm and finish at 7.30pm.  Grades are 
already planning and students will be involved in activities with their families.  We know from our learning expos 
that parents work really well with our students and want to participate in some fun maths activities. 
 
Mental Health Week  
This week is Mental Health Week.  Take time to ask someone if they are okay (R U OK?) this 
week.  Most families will have connection with others who may be facing challenges. 
 
Oral Language 
At our recent curriculum information night, we were asked what parents might do to help children at home.  Whilst 
reading, a bit of spelling, a bit of number are all very important we discussed the importance of oral language, 
talking to your children.  It is said by some, that Ψŀƭƭ ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜ ŀŎǉǳƛǎƛǘƛƻƴ Ŧƭƻŀǘǎ ƻƴ ŀ ǎŜŀ ƻŦ ƻǊŀƭ ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜΦΩ Never 
underestimate the importance of talking to your children, giving them time to share their ideas and hear yours.  In 
the hustle and bustle of modern life, taking the time to talk, share and play games together is very important.  
 
Dogs in Grounds  
PlŜŀǎŜ ōŜ ŀǿŀǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ŘƻƎǎ ƻƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƎǊƻǳƴŘǎ ŦƻǊ ǎŀŦŜǘȅ 
reasons.  We are dog lovers however, some students and community members 
may be afraid of dogs and sometimes dogs can be frightened and not react as 
predictably as they might. If you would like to walk your dogs to pick up or drop off 
please stay outside the grounds with your pet and you can meet your child close to the gate. 
            .cont/3 
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2018 
As we move into term 4 we will be starting to work on class composition for 2018.  This can cause some concern 
for parents.  Please be assured that staff, spend a considerable time working on class construction to enhance the 
educational opportunities for all students.  Class groupings are formed around mixed gender, educational grounds 
and creating classes of equitable numbers.  Children are asked for an indication of who might be great learning 
partners for them.  Teachers consider who students work well with and will work to meet the needs of all students.  
Our class formation policy is at the back of the newsletter. Teachers are allocated to classes in the final stages. 
 
LŦ ȅƻǳ ŦŜŜƭ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀƴ ƛǎǎǳŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŀŦŦŜŎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇƭŀŎŜƳŜƴǘ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ǉǳǘ ǘƘƛǎ ƛƴ ǿǊƛǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ {ǳŜ ōy Wednesday 
October 25 to enable us to take this into consideration. Parents are not able to request particular teachers, 
however, we recognise that there may be circumstances we are not aware of that we may need to know about. 
We will of course make classes that provide the best educational opportunities for all students. 
 
If by some chance you have forgotten to put in your enrolment form for prep 2018 please get it in to the office.  If 
your family is moving on next year (aside from year 6 students) please notify the office in writing so we can plan 
accordingly. 
 
Statement of Values Feedback 
Before the holidays we distributed our draft Statement of Values.  Parents were asked to provide any feedback on 
the school email at ferntree.gully.north.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au Thank you to those who have provided feedback 
and just a reminder that are taking feedback by Monday to ensure we have an updated draft ready for the next 
School Council meeting. 
 
Thank you,  
Sue Dean and Priscilla Salter 
 
 

 
 
NOTICES THAT HAVE BEEN SENT HOME TO PARENTS THIS FORTNIGHT: 
 
Monday 9th October:  GNPA Mango Fundraiser form 
    Production photo order form 

   ΨMad About ScienceΩ Incursion Notice for Years 1/2 students 
Tuesday 10th October:  PRODUCTION: Half time pick up for Prep ς Year 4 students 
    Year 5/6 2018 Camp survey to current 3/4 students 
Thursday 12th October:  Regional Athletics permission form (selected students) 
 
Plus various notices sent home from classrooms regarding make up requirements for Production 
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Production News 
 
Monday 16th, Tuesday 17th and Thursday 19th October 
The Alan Ross Centre, Billanook College,  
197-199 Cardigan Road, Mooroolbark 
Start time: 6:30pm 

 
²ŜΩǊŜ ƴŜŀǊƭȅ ǘƘŜǊŜΗΗΗΗΗ ²ƛǘƘ only a few days left of rehearsals and dance practice, the 
students are busy revising their moves after a well deserved break. Here are a few 
reminders: 
 
The Dress Rehearsal is this Friday 13th October at Billanook College. 
Students in grade 3,4,5, and 6 must be at school at 8:30am and ready to leave on the bus 
at 8:45am.  
Junior students will depart the school at 9:45am. 
If you have not sent back the consent form and bus money, please do so ASAP.  
All students must be in school uniform and bring their lunch and water. 
 
Performance days  
The production starts at 6:30pm. 
Junior students are required at the theatre each night at 5:30pm, when the access door 
will be opened backstage. 
The junior students will be released back to their parents/guardians at interval 
(approximately 7:15pm) in the foyer area unless being supervised backstage while you 
watch the rest of the show. 
Senior students will be required at the theatre at 6:00pm. 
  
The show will finish at approximately 9:30pm. 
 
All students are to come wearing foundation if possible (Boys included). This is to prevent 
their face being washed out by the stage lights. 
They may wear eyeliner and red lipstick and this will be touched up at the venue. 
Mascara can be worn but will not be put on at the venue. 
NB: If you child has any allergies to any makeup, please let their teacher know. 
 
²ŜΩǊŜ ŎƻǳƴǘƛƴƎ Řƻǿƴ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅǎ ŀƴŘ ŀǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǎƘƻǿŎŀǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƘƛŘŘŜƴ ǘŀƭŜƴǘǎ 
of your amazing children!! 
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STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 
Congratulations to the following students who received Student of the Week: 
(Ending Friday 15th September 2017) 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Class Student  Reason 

5/6S 
Mr Sutherland 

Molly K 
For having the courage to stand up to her peers and speak about her 
thoughts and feelings 

5/6O 
aƛǎǎ hΩ.ǊƛŜƴ 

Madie McC 
For having the courage to stand up to her peers during class and not be 
intimidated 

5/6K 
Ms Kabris  

Scarlett H 
For having the strength to share her opinion in an honest and sensible 
way 

5/6F 
Mrs Fellows 

Jasmine B For being sensible and setting a strong example for her peers at all times 

3/4S 
Mrs Sutherland 

Cormac K For trialling a new editing strategy during writing 

3/4R 
Mrs Scanlon 

MJ D CƻǊ ǎǳŎƘ ŀ ǇƻǎƛǘƛǾŜ ŀǘǘƛǘǳŘŜ ǘƻ ƘŜǊ ƴŜǿ Ψ²ƻǊŘǎ ¢ƘŜƛǊ ²ŀȅΩ ǎǇŜƭƭƛƴƎ 

3/4O 
aǎ hΩbŜƛƭƭ 

Phoenix G 
For being such a focussed learner during spelling sessions and doing his 
personal best 

3/4C 
Miss Cichowicz 

Shima TB 
For being focused during learning time and trying to set a good example 
for others in the class 

3/4A 
Mrs Alenson 

Diego G For working independently to write an interesting recount 

1/2Z 
Miss Zebisch 

Mason H-D For making an effort to be the master of his feelings 

1/2W 
Mrs Wilson & 
Mrs Casey 

Tyler P For his patience and strength in being sensible at the Enviro Centre 

1/2M 
Miss McGrath 

Tilly D For using her Investigations time productively.  Well done Tilly! 

1/2K 
Ms Keltie 

Lachlan S CƻǊ Ƙƛǎ ŦŀƴǘŀǎǘƛŎ ōƛǊŘΩǎ ŜȅŜ ǾƛŜǿ ƳŀǇ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ 

1/2I 
Ms Iverach 

Grace J-P For working really hard on her butterfly information report 

Prep/1B 
Miss Brown 

Abby T 
For being a kind and caring classmate and for doing her personal best in 
all that she does 

Prep L 
Miss Locking 

Noah H 
For making strong choices in class to help him complete in best work, 
especially your Australian Animals book! 

Prep G 
Miss Gonzales 

Elaina B For being so persistent when working on tricky tasks 

Prep F 
Mrs Flanagan 

Jakson M For the excellent improvement he has made with his reading 
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Japanese Tea Ceremony 

 
On the last week of Term 3, Gr.3&4 students celebrated the Japanese art and culture learnt during the term taking 
active part to a Japanese Tea Ceremony. 
 
The Japanese room was decorated with the artwork done by the students: hanging scroll artworks written in Kanji 
characters, little colourful kakemono painted with watercolours and of course the beautiful tea bows and sweet 
plates made in clay during the term. 
 
Aya Tokunaga came to our school on Tuesday 19th and Wednesday 20th September to perform and demonstrate 
the rites of the Tea Ceremony, encouraging students to prepare the Matcha tea whisking the powder in their 
handmade clay tea bowls. 
 
Students behaved extremely well during the ceremony. They showed total respect towards Aya and towards this 
ancient ritual: they followed instructions carefully, appreciating the unfamiliar taste of the Japanese biscuits as well 
as trying the bitter Matcha tea! 
 
On Tuesday 19th, we also were very glad to welcome Mrs. Cherry Parker during our second tea ceremony session. 
άDǊŀƴŘƳŀ /ƘŜǊǊȅέ ƛǎ .ŀƛƭŜȅ ŀƴŘ WŀŎƻō aŎ5ƻƴŀƭŘΩǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƎǊŀƴŘƳƻǘƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ōƻǘƘ ōƻȅǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ ǇǊƻǳŘ ƻŦ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ 
her in the school and sharing with her this special event. 
 
She is a smiley and brave woman who has been the first Australian war bride to get the permission from the 
Australian government to enter the country in 1952 with her husband Gordon Parker and their children. It was very 
special to have her with us. 
 
Aya Tokunaga prepared a special Matcha tea bowl for Mrs. Cherry Parker and she was very appreciative and drank 
it all!! 
 
The celebrations went very positively and all students demonstrated curiosity and regard, appreciating the 
momentum they were living and being very brave and trying something new to many of them! 
This celebration was a success thanks to many people who worked hard to make it happened: Aya Tokunaga, Marita 
Knutsen, the classroom teachers and educational staff, and the fantastic Grade 3 & 4s students, of course!  
Thanks for your incredible great work! 
Gin- Art Teacher 
 
Preparation phases: 
Making and glazing plates and tea bowls: 
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Preparing the kakemono and the scroll artwork: 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
On the days of the Tea Ceremony: 
Aya Tokunaga demonstrates the tea ceremony rituals 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Room decorations: 
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First eating Momiji ōƛǎŎǳƛǘǎΧΦ 

 
 
 

¢ƘŜƴ ǿƘƛǎƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ aŀǘŎƘŀ ƎǊŜŜƴ ǘŜŀ ǇƻǿŘŜǊ ŀƴŘΧΦ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Finally drinking the tea! Mrs. Cherry Parker and some students drinking Matcha tea 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


